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Dear Friends,
   I am often astounded by the generosity we 
experience every day at Meals On Wheels – like 
when it’s 30 below zero and folks who have much 
cozier things to do still show up smiling for their 
delivery route, or when a client with extremely 
low income sends a gift of  a single dollar bill 

along with a note saying she wishes it could be more, or when we 
receive bags full of  lovingly knitted and crocheted blankets for our 
clients.
   I have often asked people why they help so cheerfully, and I’ve 
received a number of  responses, that seem to run the gamut: 
someone helped my family when they needed it; that’s the way we 
were raised; to pay it forward; MY family may need help some day; 
it’s the right thing to do; or because giving is a reflection of  the 
giver’s faith and beliefs.
   For whatever reason each person chooses to help, we are extremely 

Rhubarb Garden at Meals On Wheels Thanks to Eagle Scout

grateful. Our staff  has been particularly humbled by the 
community’s recent response to news of  the theft of  produce 
from our gardens.  From the volunteers and strangers who 
stopped in with checks to purchase fencing and lighting, to the 
farmers and gardeners who took time out of  their busy days to 
bring fresh produce for those served by Meals On Wheels, to 
those who mentioned they were praying for a peaceful resolution, 
we were struck by the kindness and decency of  our neighbors.  

On behalf  of  all the people who receive meals in our county, 
we would like our volunteers, donors and friends to know that 
they are immensely appreciated.

Thank You,

Kelly Heyn, Chief  Executive Officer

Located on the south 
side of  the Meals On 

Wheels building is a freshly 
planted rhubarb garden. The 
construction was orchestrated 
by Sheboygan South High 
School freshman, active Meals 
On Wheels volunteer, and 
Boy Scout Serjey Molitor in 
remembrance of  his grand-
mother, a former Meals On Wheels recipient.
   For those who may not know, rhubarb is a springtime 
vegetable that looks like red tinted celery and is cooked like 
fruit. It’s a great source of  Vitamin C and potassium. While 
the leaves are toxic, our chef  and baker use the tart stalks to 
make delectable treats like strawberry-rhubarb bars, rhubarb 
muffins and a variety of  savory sauces that complimnet pork 
and turkey. 
   Serjey worked together with Troop 861, his parents, 
brother and friends to prepare the garden and plant the 

garden. They left space for a walkway between the rows 
and added a few decorative grasses. The project will help 
Sergey earn his Eagle Scout ranking.
   By being involved in community service projects Serjey 
hopes to remind others that youth can and do take active 
roles in society and aren’t just “troublemakers.”
In addition to the garden, the 15-year-old built four 
beautiful wooden benches for visitors to rest and enjoy the 
garden and they are already getting lots of  use!
   “I like making other people happy, setting goals and 
achieving new things,” said Serjey, adding that he hopes 
the rhubarb can provide additional nutrition and flavor 
to the meals 
served to the 
homebound.

Serjey and a volunteer plot the garden.

Scouts, 
friends and 

family 
planted the 
Rhubarb 
garden.



   Adult-only respite from everyday life with drinks and 
gourmet food – soaring garden vistas atop a Ferris Wheel 
overlooking the amazing Christopher Farm and Gardens – it’s 
the best!  
   June-A-Palooza 2014 was an incredible affair with delight-
ful goodies including Bent Spoon’s Sake sorbeto, Miesfeld’s 
Irish potato sasuages, Tiki chicken from the Highland House, 
Duke of  Devon’s fisn ‘n chips, or own summer kale salad, 
Sargento’s gourmet mac ‘n cheese and reserve cheeses from 
Sartori.  Each food item was perfectly paired with wines 

selected by Jaclyn Stewart and beer chosen by 
Larry’s Distributing.
   Co-chaired by Jay Christopher and Acuity 
President Ben Salzmann, guests enjoyed mas-
sages in the Japenese Garden by Nellie Schmitt, 
tours of  the pristinely divine gardens on pedi-
cabs and trains, in addition to the diverse musi-
cal entertainment.
   The amazing fork and spoon art creations were 
the highlight of  the event. This year’s talent was 
above and beyond – the fork and spoon pieces 
were inspiring, breathtaking and show-stopping.
   This benefit for Meals On Wheels is expected 
to return in 2015, so be sure to like June-A-Pal-
ooza on Facebook for up-to-the-minute details.

June-A-Palooza guests had the opportunity to pose in an American 
Gothic photo booth arranged by Double Vision. 

Adult Merriment at June-A-Palooza

When our new Meals On 
Wheels facility was designed 
in 2011, it was the landscaping 
vision of  designer Kelly Bahrs 
that a sensory garden and raised 
garden beds be installed in the 
backyard. Thanks to an overflow 
of  wood donations from Oost-
burg Lumber, and the time and 
talents of  some local specialists, 
11 raised beds were constructed 
this summer and have already 
yielded their first crop!

The 2 ½-foot high, 18-foot 
long, garden beds were built in 
just a few weeks by area teens. 
The project was managed and 
directed by Bill Warner, Ron 
Ostermann and Jeff  Cainz. 
Their dedication to mentoring 
the youth, and to the Meals On 
Wheels program is very much 
appreciated.

The opportunity gave the 
teenagers the chance to be 
mentored by these talented men 
learning carpentry, teamwork, 
organizational and time manage-
ment skills that they can take 
with them into the “real” world.

To extend the growing season 
for these raised beds another 

team of  youth, 
headed by Chris 
Kuehnel, earned 
community 
service hours for 
National Honor 
Society by 
building and in-
stalling “hoops” 
over the beds.    

As the weather begins to cool 
these hoops will be covered with 
greenhouse plastic. This will cre-
ate a warm house, of  sorts, for 
the growing plants. This method 
is expected to extend our grow-
ing season up to six weeks in the 
fall, and to provide a four to six 
week earlier start in the spring.  
Some cold-hardy plants may 
even grow through the entire 
winter season. Perhaps we’ll see a 
springtime harvest of  carrots?

Thanks to the outpouring of  
support from the community we 
will be able to construct a fence 
around the garden to protect 
the produce and the volunteers 
working there before winter. 

Backyard Beds Extend Growing Season

“The organization is just incredible, 
it’s way more than providing some 

meals to people in need it’s actually, 
I almost look at is as if it’s treating 

clients like family.”

- Ted Vallis, Customer Service Manager, 
Wisconsin Public Service (WPS)

This multi-
dimensional, 

colorful giraffe 
created by 
Christina 

Polasky was one 
of  the original 

pieces of  fork art 
up for auction.

Guests enjoyed the view from the Ferris Wheel.

Jane displays greens from our backyard. 



In Memory of:
Owan Abler
Nicole Steiner

John Abromaitis
Allen & Marian Bermke
Richard & Sandra Entringer
Thomas & Debra Jansen
James & Sandra Jordan
Kurt & Lucy Kaker
Joe & Karen Lawrence
Kathy Schafer
Mary Jo Tapia

Jean Arenberg
Jeff & Christine Eisenbooth

Delia Becher
Ruth Belanger

Bertha Becker
Tim & Pat Petzold

Karen Begalke
Ronald Begalke

Julia Bentz
Judy & Walter Gartman

Richard Bertschy Sr.
John & Virgina Lang

Mary Billmann
Joesph Billmann

Harold & Mabel Boesel
Violet Feldmann

John Brinkman
Barbara Brinkman

Walter Buss Sr.
Marie & Roland Lee O. Buss

Shirley Brown & A. Hall
Robert & Karen Mohr

Tom Buettner
Genrose Buettner

Francis E. Cain
Bill Cain

Robert A. Cohen
Richard Meyer

Ernie & Joann Denecke
John & Ann Howell

Leonard Doelder
Luella Mueller

Bob & Peg Ebenreiter
Tim & Diane Ebenreiter

Alice H. Evans
Dick & Donna Edman

Harvey H. Fasse
Ruth Fasse

Jeanne & Conrad Holling Jr.
Mark Holling
Steven & Terri Joosse
Robert Lee & Barbara Keitel
Charles & Cheryl Mauer
Timothy & Erika McCue
Carol & David Obremski
Patricia Paulus
The Sleep Wellness Institute
Donald & Carol Joan Vanengen
Dale & Nancy Voss
Dennis & Janice Wolfe

Frank & Anna Horzen
Richard Horzen

The Hummitzsch & Straus Families
Stephen & Judith Straus

Karen Johnson
Katrina Bubolz

Joseph P. Johnston
Jeffrey & Jan Johnston
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Fred & Jill Steinhaus

Jene Kissel
Serenity Farm Landscaping Inc.

Elva Klein
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Nancy Kohler
Susan & Gary Bimmel
Bruce & Carol Grover
Delores Hilpertshauser
Otto Henry & Eleanor A. Jung
Terry Kohler
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Janet Muth
Sheboygan Rotary
Richard & Kathleen Wells

Bernice La Pearle
Bonnie Gerber

Larry Legacy & Robert Johnson
Paul & Kathy Sartori

Lorraine LeMahieu
Jeff & Marsha Hildebrand

Mabel LeMahieu & Betty Kalk
Bob & Joyce Hackel

Bernard Kleiber
Paul & Patty Kleiber

Anna & Mike Leidisch
Mary & Jerry Leahy

Lester Leonard
Dawn Petermann

Clemens Franzen
The Castellan Family
The Erich Family
David Franzen
June Franzen
Julie Holub
Christine Imwalle
Julie Kuznacic
The Liebelt Family
The Marchiando Family
The Neils Family
Ruby Pitsch
The Steffensmeier Family
Mary Jo Tapia
D. Taubenheim
The Verhage Family
D. Voight
Alice & Ken Walter 
Priscilla & Glenn Zabel

Marvin Free
Janice Free

Verda Gale & Willard Winkel
Sandy Nicholson

Marion Gasper
Bonnie Gerber

Ginny Gieseke
James & Nancy Van Treeck

Victor, Alice & Dennis Goebel
Fred Goebel

Jackie Gore
Grace Mueller

Rosina L. Greuel
Ruth Fasse Ken & Liz Buesing
Friends & Family
Frances Gasper
Bonnie Gerber

Mr. & Mrs. Albert Griffith & 
Mr. & Mrs. William Murton
Barb & Lyle Murton

Mabel Henckel
Linda Reano

Barbara Hennen
Joe Hennen
Lynne Maas

Anne Holling
Martha L. Bartz

Conrad Holling Sr.
Martha Bartz
Dean & Amy Becker
Rod & Lori Benstead
Kathryn Champeau
Columbia St. Mary’s -
Orthopedic Hospital
Michael & Kaye Daane
Phyllis Dergantz
Jaimie Downing
Ann Emond
Joan Evans
Bruce & Alida Gross
Wayne & Leah Heusterberg

Meals On Wheels graciously thanks the following for their generous support.
Jack Lewis
Cindy Bitter
Tom & Alice Hartzell
Eun Ja & Paik Nyon Kim
Audrey Kruger
Mary McKenzie
Robert & Carol Shaffer

Duane R. Linn
Ann Marie Linn

Carl Lubach
Thomas & Mary Schmitt

Mildred Macut
Bob & Linda Guse

Raymond Martiny Jr.
La Verne Martiny

Dianne Ann Matthias
Susan & Raymond Kramer

Evelyn McCabe
Cheryl & Gary Fischer

James D. Miller
Charline Bocchini 
Donna & Dave Krueger
Diane Siever 

Marion Niemuth
John & Jodi Schoerner

Arthur Oldenburg
Marion Oldenburg

Quincy & Alvera Opthof
Sharon Kaboord

Ralph Pitsch
Ruby Pitsch

Dr. Martin Rammer
Marion & Robert Gorges 

Gilbert Rammer & Ruth E. Best
Gloriette Rammer

Alan Rickmeier
Barbara Rickmeier

Rose Riley
Grace Hartman

Joseph & Agnes Rivers
Ken & Pat Bermke

Hilda Rosenthal & Harold Boldt
Bill & Bev Herzog

Earl Sargent
Ronald & Lois Landgraf

Leo & Brian Schleicher
Connie & Seymour Katchkey

Delores Schmahl
First United Lutheran Church



Merlin “Butch” Schmitt
Gregory A. Busch
Germaine Erdmann
Susan & Raymond Kramer
Sally & Kenneth Krubsack
Virginia A Hamm Van Prooien
Mary Schmitt
David & Nancy Schueffner 
Ronald & Lynn Walvoort
Kathleen & Richard Wells

Barbara Schott
Mary Jo Braatz
Ann Fenn
James & Lavonne Huibregtse
John & Mary Rummele
Liz & Nancy Sciarra-Brand

Richard Schneider
Ann Schneider

Frederick J. Schroeder Jr.
Philip & Cynthia Schaffner

Dorothy Schutt
Richie & Carolyn Miesfeld

Gert Siever
Charline Bocchini
Grace Blymire & Family
Don Diener
Cheryl Feld
Peter Fetterer
Ruth & Lloyd Gosz
Darryl & Phyllis Gumm
Janis Hansen
Mark & Char Hinze
Barb Husak
Kyle & Gail Karstaedt
Roger Lahm
Jack & Barb Leonhardt
Lynn & Cam Litt
Jean & Steve Meyer
Jeanette Miller
Lynette & Jim Pittner
Chris Schleicher
Paschal & Di Sciarra
Mary & Patrick Sheridan
Jack & Bridgette Siever
Michael Roth
Steve & Lynn Siever Rousse
Diane Siever & Family
Anne Straus
Rob & Pam Straus
Steve & Judy Straus
Pete & Linda Wagner

Jerome Skelton
Michael & Tammy Skelton

Edwin Soffa
Carol Soffa

Jeanne Sommers
Arthur Sommers

Sara Staples
Randall Buss
Donohue & Associates
Virgie Eigenberger
Louis P. Gentine
Michael & Deborah Gordy
Fred Grube
Timothy & Ann Haack
Bradley & Judith Hoffmann 

The Family of Erich Just
Gregory & Ingrid Horn
Mary Ann Kelly
Laurelle Lubotsky
Ramona Welsch
Barbara & John White

Sarah Stell
Patricia & Murphy Glass

Ernesto C. Tapia
Mary Jo Tapia

Arlene Thurow
Cheryl Hilbelink

Ernst Thuemmler
Sharon Roob

Ernest Tiboris 
Bryan & Phyllis Becker

Ronald Tonn 
Virginia Tonn

Jean & Joey Traas
Peggy & Walter Meyer

Georg Vihos
University of Chicago

James Walker
Susan & Raymond Kramer

Mary Jean Whelan
Roland Lee Buss

Beaty Zarazinski
Perry & Leaty Harris

Lynne Zimmermann
Sheboygan Theater Company 
Board of Directors
Gerry & Sharon Van De Kreeke

Marilyn Zastrow & Lewie Hildebrand
Don & Ginny Zastrow

In Honor of:
Karen & Terry Abler
Amy & Geoff Salthouse 

All Those Meals On Wheels Serves
James Kistner 

Anthony Bocchini
David & Donna Krueger

Aggie & Harvey Bowe’s 
50th Anniversary
Sandra & Ron Bowe

Christopher Farm & Gardens
Katrina & William Engle
Damien Gavis
Racine Garden Club
Paul & Kelley Schueler
Taltree Estates

David & Bonne Adamavich’s 
60th Wedding Anniversary
David & Bonnie Adamavich
Cathleen Kudirko

Family & Friends
Lisa & Jeff Gottsacker

David Franzen
Clem Franzen

Glenn Genske
Nancy Schleicher

Carl Hoeppner
David Brown

Julia Hollister & John Rummele
Kathie Norman

James & Marge Jagler’s
60th Wedding Anniversary
Kurt & Brenda Jagler

Johnsonville Intern Brat Fry
Lynn DeHaven 
Gidget & Michael Joyal 
Heather Levendusky 
Mark & Debra Meyer
Barbara & Daniel Rose 
Patrick & Dennis Sutter 
Maria Emilia Vargas  

Ray & Vernetta Kohlmann
Michael Kohlmann

Jim & Joan Kossman
Jennifer Kossman

Local 833 UAW
William & Barbara Guenther
Tim & Kelly Menzer

Our Children & Their Families
John & Shirley Danner

Our Numerous Friends
Wisconsin Spine Center

Theckla Pirrung
Roy Pirrung

Third Street Neighborhood
Thomas & Patricia Dinolfo
Erika & Herbert Humke

Barbara Schott’s 93rd Birthday
Jean Schott-Wagner

Nan Siebert
Patti Zuelke

Steve & Nellie Schmitt
Jan & Janny Vandam

All Who Volunteer
Aundra Kohlbeck
William & Sheila Simenz 

First United Lutheran Volunteers
Mikk & Ginny Mikkelson

Gold Patron
$5000 - $49,999 
ACUITY Charitable Foundation
Frank & Frieda Brotz Family Foundation
Jay W. Christopher
Martin & Jill Crneckiy
Judi Facinelli
Tim & Kris Gabrielse, Gabe’s 

Construction
Lawrence & Kathleen Gentine
Estate of Richard Jung
Mc Kelvey Foundation
Merkel Foundation
Estate of Leone L. Schoen
Subaru “Share the Love”
Tom & Sherri Testwuide
Wisconsin Public Service Foundation

 Silver Patron
$1000 - $4999
Alliant Energy Foundation
Boneck Printing
Lars & Ingrid Graff
Michael & Ann Hammett
Dave Heather
Jos. Schmitt & Sons Construction 
Kees, Inc.
Lakeland Automotive Group
Jim & Joyce Lemkuil
Sandra Livermore
Maritime Insurance Group
John & Mary Rummele
Julie Steinert, Movers & Shakers Gala 
Sheboygan Rotary Foundation, Inc.
Sheboygan Service Foundation, Inc.
Thorne Family Foundation
Gerry & Sharon Van De Kreeke
Vollrath Company (Jeans Friday)
We Energies
Greg & Lisa Weggeman
Wells Fargo Foundation

Bronze Patron
$100 - $999
Aldag Honold Mechanical, Inc.
St. Andrew Lutheran Church
Automation Products
Ronald Becker
Tom & Terri Behrens
Richard & Kristin Bemis
Joseph & Dixie Beesley-Bernstein
Donald & Joan Breitzman
Jeffrey & Cathy Britton
Peggy & Clarence Bulkow
Burkart Heisdorf Insurance
Butzen Brothers Roofing, Inc.
Robin Callan
Joe Van Horn Chevrolet, Inc.
Culligan
Glenn & Lois Daane
Rhoda Dales
Dairy Queen Sheboygan
Kim Delong
Mark & Donna De Zwarte
Mary Lynne Donohue
Drexel Building Supply
Gary Edler
Elkhart Lake Study Club
Mike & Maureen Fatla
Sara & Timothy Federer
First United Lutheran Church
Franzen Graphics Inc.
Badri N. Ganju Living Trust
Pamela & Robert Garton 
Jim & Joan Gould
James & Joan Graven
Greg Grose
Donna Gutschow
Gerald R. Harrington
Marvel Harrison
Tom & Alice Hartzell
Roy Henning



Growing produce requires seeds, sun, water and lots of  TLC. Thanks to a program through      
Seedsavers.org, Herman’s Garden Seed donated a wide variety of  seeds which were nurtured 
by botany students from North and South High Schools. 

The squash, kohlrabi, broccoli, tomato, tomatillo, cabbage, pepper, melon, onion and herbs 
were planted by volunteers from the Sheboygan County Chamber of  Commerce’s Leadership 
Institute and the North and South High School botany students. 

Collaboration from so many groups, organizations and volunteers of  all ages (from grade 
school up to 100 years old!) continues to be an awe-inspiring vision.

All of  the locally grown herbs and vegetables allow us to provide the most nutritious meals 
possible for the homebound, elderly, and disabled in Sheboygan County. It reduces costs and 
decreases our carbon footprint, enhancing the quality of  life in Sheboygan, and beyond.

 We have grown nearly one ton of  herbs 
and vegetables for our meals, so it’s hard 
to believe that nine months ago Wild-
wood Garden was just an unused piece of  
green grass. It was the tenacity and vision 
of  Ted Vallis, customer service manager 
at Wisconsin Public Service (WPS) that 
helped bring the gardens to life.

Vallis partnered with Dayna Watson, a 
WPS community relations leader, along 
with several other WPS employees to 
champion the creation of  a garden which 
would be installed on green space owned 
by WPS.

The result of  his due diligence was the 
approval to proceed, along with a gener-
ous $25,000 grant awarded by WPS 
Foundation to Meals On Wheels of  
Sheboygan County.  

The garden with 18 raised beds is 
located just two blocks from Meals On 
Wheels off  of  New Jersey Avenue on 
South Wildwood Avenue. 

Planning of  the beds was spearheaded 

by Adam Sch-
meiser, a North 
High School 
student work-
ing toward his 
Eagle Scout 
rank; in tandem with Jane Nauschultz, 
our produce director;  and Mike Scharl, 
Greenscape manager at Christopher Farm 
and Gardens. Other contributors to the 
project include Steve Theilman of  Drexel 
Building Supply and Steve VanderPloeg, 
who donated nearly 400 pieces of  wood 
from Oostburg Lumber. Reed Schmitt of  
Joseph Schmitt and Sons Construction 
assembled a team from the Carpenters 
Union to help cut and build the beds.

The entire project was constructed in 
just one Saturday last April. Volunteers 
from WPS, the Boy Scouts, Carpenters 
Union, Rotary and the public came to-
gether for a “Bed Raising.” These amaz-
ing volunteers spent the day building the 
40-foot raised beds, creating 3,600 square 
feet of  garden. 

“To see all these different people from 
throughout the community working so 
hard for the wellness of  our clients was 
breathtaking,” said Kelly Heyn, Meals On 
Wheels CEO.  “It still gives me goose 
bumps thinking of  that day.”

WPS continues to work with Meals On 
Wheels, and in combination with dona-
tions from throughout the community, 
a fence will be installed to protect the 

produce and volunteers in the Wildwood 
Garden.

“The fact that we can provide land for 
nutrition that feeds the same community 
we serve has a lot of  goodness to it. I 
hope to continue getting our employees 
and other area businesses involved in car-
ing for and serving the clientele of  Meals 
On Wheels,” said Ted. 

He continued, “If  people can’t eat 
nutritional food that has all kinds of  
implications that aren’t good. If  you can 
get them nutritious food there is so much 
good, better health, better attitude, so 
much more because you feel good; as a 
company we want that for our customers.”

Wildwood Garden Grows

Adam Schmeiser (left) & Al Lutterman

Produce Production Begins with the Seed



Bronze Patron Continued
$100 - $999
Herbert H. Kohl Charities, Inc.
James Hoell
Gary & Char Hoell
Marshall & Joan Horne
Jeannette Houwers
Annette & Neal Jacoby
Roy & Barb Kaestner
Vytas Kerpe
Herbert V. Kohler
Kohler Company Stewardship
Caryl Kolenc
Sharon & Clyde Kometer
Carol Krause
Pam Kroon
Patrick & Maureen Lacey
Dr. Christopher & Randi Larson
Sara Larson
Fred & Lorraine Lassila 
Marion & Jerad Lehmann
Patricia Lippert
St. Luke Luthern Church
Jeffery & Lora Lynds
Gary Maples
Martin Automotive, Inc.
Claire Massart
Mark R. McCabe
McCormick
Judy & Scott McGee
Kyle McGranahan
James Miller
John & Ruth Molitor
Cecelia Mondloch
Meyer Motors
Dr. Jonathan & Nancy Moulton
David Murphy
Janet Muth
Frank & Arlynn Nauschultz
Cole & Cynthia Northup
Oostburg Area United Fund Inc.
Randal & Denise Prinsen
Barbara & Mark Quasius
Bill & Tricia Reiss
John & Kayce Reinertsen
Alfred Richardson
Mark & Marilyn Risberg
Scott Roehrborn
Marlene Roeseler
Janet Ross 
John & Mary Rummele
David & Roberta Scharinger
James Schnell
Sue Ann Schuh
Roland & Mimi Schultz
Jim Schultz & Donna Menzer
Sheboygan County Chamber of Commerce
Nan & Tom Siebert
William & Sheila Simenz
Donald & Helen Sippel

Greg & Kristin Strehlow
Keith & Carol Striggow
Jacob Stroo
James Struve
Paul Sukowaty
William & Jilda Te Winkel
Konrad & Mary Jo Testwuide
Tom & Sherri Testwuide
Dave & Janet Tetschlag
Thrivent Financial
Ted Vallis
Douglas & Lorna Van De Water
Dr. Kerpe K. Vytas
Kathy Verhyn
Edgar & Linda Warren
Mary Welti
Mary Ellen Werner
William Wessing
Westlund Bus Lines, Inc.
John & Mary Wilke
Richard & Abbie Willits
Wingrove Law Offices LLC
Women in Management
Greg & Lois Wunsch
Edward Zieve
Dirk & Sue Zylman

General Donation
Jessica Ambelang
Darrell & Mary Ann Anderson
Richard Athan
Rebecca Bartels
Charles & Judith Bartelt
Joanne Bartzen
Rose Ann Basler
Richard & Margaret Bemis
Steven & louise Berg
Deb Beyer
Mary & Joseph Billmann
Richard Binder
Kathleen Blaser
Gene & Donna Bohman
Jerry & Mary Beth Brasser
Linda Brauer
Jim & Shirl Breunig
Siegmund & Regina Bulitz
Ken & Liz Buesing
Jean & Robert Butzen
Louis & Joan Cecil
Ken & Debbie Cesar
Pat Christel
David & Geraldine Connors
Michael & Yvonne Darbant
Paul & Carol Debbink
Robert & Carol Den Boer
Judy Dittman
Gene & Myrtle Eckardt
John & Karen Egan
Susan Feick
Bruce A. Feider

Dorothy Fink
Mary Ellen Fontanazza
Fresh-Flo Corporation
Frances Gasper
John & Marla Gavin 
Mary L. Gebler
John Gillespie
Karen & John Gilsdorf
GFWC Plymouth Woman’s Club
Dr. Christopher Graf
George & Patricia Griffiths
Fred Grube
Quinnten Hall
Jean Hamm
Robert & Anne Hanlon
Edward Hartmann
Thomas Heinrich
Kenneth Hellmann
Laura & Jerry Herison
William & Joyce Hewitt
Andy & Kelly Heyn
Joan Hoffmann
Doris Huebner
Sue Hummitzsch
Mark & Patricia Jaberg 
Margie Janke
Lynn Jelenc
Wes & Carol Jerving
Henry & Eleanor Jung
Patti Karls
Jon & Ann Keckonen
Dennis & Joan Ketterman
Joyce & Joe Kleefisch
Laura Klemm & Charles Windsor
Roger & Jane Klettke
Frank & Mary Koczan
Kevin Kolb
Dorothy Kohlhagen
Beverly Kramer
Carter & Catherine Kruis
Dr. James & Elizabeth Kuplic
Barbara Kurten
Shirley Hoye Larsen
Steffie Lautenschlager
Robert & Deanna Lawrence
B. R. Lawson
Tom & Linda Lefeber
Donald Lohr
George & Angie Longo
Sandra & Alfred Loth
David & Judy Maas
Carl & Judy Maeuser
Charlotte Matzek
Bruce Matzdorf
Bernard & Elaine McGinley
Georgiana & William McGinnis
Arvid McGuire
James Meinnert
Virginia Mertes
Joan & Marvin Metscher

Angela Meyer
John & Cathy Moll
Therese Moore
Susan Morrelle
Dr. Kevin & Charlotte Myers
Dawn & John Mueller 
Carl & Barbara Nelson
Laura Nemitz
Marjorie Noel
Darren & Elise Opel
Mary Sue & Erik Osby
Jeffrey Otte
James & Kathryn Pawlak
Tony Petrauski
Thomas Petri
William & Susan Plank
Gerald & Geraldine Plehn
Plymouth Rotary
Rhode Popelka
Keith & Susan Potter
William Powell
Ray & Kay Prideaux
Barbara Quiriconi
Barbara Rickmeier
Lainie Rolzin
Carol Rost
The Scarlet Hatters
Stephen & Ann Scharrer
Mae Schmidt
James & Marjorie Schnell
James & Sharon Schramm
James & Patricia Schreiber
Barbara Schroeder
Lee & Linda Schneider
Sheboygan Rec. Dept. Childcare
Steven & Karen Shircel
David & Judy Simenz
Ruth Simons
David & Sherry Speth
Gary & Karen Spettel
Warren Soeteber
Janna Soerens
Martha Stoltenberg
Gus & Linda Tiboris
Richard Thieme
Paul & Linda Van Ess
Robert & Leatrice Van Tatenhove
Terry B. Verstraate
Victorian Chocolate Shoppe
Angelica Visgin
Allan & Ann Marie Voss
Rex & Sonja White
Grace Wirth
John Wirtz
Bethany Lutheran Women’s 
Missionary League
PHCC Wisconsin Auxiliary
Glenn Zeinemann
Michelle Zirbel
Marian Zolltheis

Why Do Gardens Matter?

Seeds and Soil Sun and Rain 

+ + =
Better Nutrition Happy Clients+

Volunteers



   We were sad to say good-bye earlier this year to Nancy Kohler, the one and only Board President to cartwheel through our offices.
   For those who have been long-time followers of  Sheboygan’s Meals On Wheels program, you know that 
Nancy was an amazing lady who not only paved the way for success of  the meal program, but also for women 
in this community.
   Nancy served as an active member of  our Board of  Directors for many years. She was passionate and caring 
and tenacious. It is Nancy, whose tenacity and forthright allowed her to co-found the Love Bowls fundraiser, 
which we still have to this day. This event not only raises awareness for the need of  helping the homebound, 
disabled and elderly in our community, but also generates funds to provide them meals.
   As stated so eloquently in her obituary, Nancy believed that giving back was a part of  life. While raising her 
four daughters, Nancy was an extraordinarily active member of  the community and held many positions of  

leadership in civic, non-profit and charitable organizations.
   In addition to Meals On Wheels Nancy was the first female Rotarian and the first female President of  the Rotary Club of  
Sheboygan County. She was also a Kohler Village Board Trustee, and on many other local committees.
   We are forever inspired by Nancy’s life and works.

         Faces of Meals On Wheels
  Super Client

It was hard to believe, but World War 
II veteran Tony Petrauski, had never 

been in a parade. 
   We were  honored to give him the 
opportunity in July when Tony served 
as our guest of  honor and rode in the 
Meals On Wheels delivery truck while 
the rest of  our staff  and volunteers 
walked alongside. 
   This proud father of  12 enjoyed 
the extra attention he gleaned from 
a few of  his daughters, and his wife, 
Ruth. They were so proud and excited 
for Tony that they had to run up to 
the truck to give him hugs and take 
pictures. 

   Tony has received meals for the past few years and is well taken 
care of  at home by his children, while his wife Ruth resides at 
Countryside Manor.
   For 34 years Tony worked at a type setter for “The Sheboygan 
Press.” He loves to spend time in the garden and still enjoys play-
ing golf. 

We were delighted to recognize Tony for his years of  service.

  Artfully Amazing Volunteer

Art seems to come naturally for David Peterman, owner of  
Greatlakes Airbrush in Plymouth. 

Dave, and his brother John Deltgan, shared their time and 
talents with Meals On Wheels this 
summer creating one-of-a-kind 
works of  art on 5-foot and 3-foot 
metal forks that were auctioned off  
during June-A-Palooza, a benefit 
for Meals On Wheels

Their hard work resulted in 
earning the “Royal June-A-Palooza 
Artist” for 2014. The winning 
piece was a cow named “Sadie,” 
which combined a large fork, with 
a smaller one. Ears and grass were 
added and a tine was shortened to 
make a tongue.

“It just came to us when we 
started to look at the forks and layered the smaller one on the 
larger one. Visually, it was there,” Dave said. The automotive 
paint on the fork should keep it preserved for many years of  
garden enjoyment.

Dave has been painting all around Sheboygan County and 
even down to Chicago painting murals at Cosmic Bounce, 
brick walls for City Bakery and creating a dolphin coral reef  
painting for Blue Harbor. His latest endeavor has him col-
laborating with other artists creating museum, theme park, 
Micro Golf  and zoo exhibits. His creativity is so ever-lasting 
that he even painted the air compressor he uses changing the 
red machine into a minion, like those from the movie “Des-
picable Me.”

His creativity will next be shared with Meals On Wheels 
when takes on the challenge of  renovating the look of  the 
meal delivery truck. Stay tuned for updates!

In Memorium: Nancy Kohler

WWII Veteran Tony Petrauski

Dave Peterman poses with “Sadie.”

Tony’s girls 
were proud 

to watch their 
father in the 
4th of  July 

parade. 
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Johnsonville Interns Sponsor THE SCOOP

The Johnsonville Summer Interns are the proud sponsors of  
this addition of  THE SCOOP.They held a brat fry for Meals 

On Wheels at the end of  July, as a part of  their summer internship 
at Johnsonville, raising over $3,000 to support our elderly, disabled 
and homebound neighbors. Thank you to the Johnsonville 
employees who participated! If  your organization or company 
would like to sponsor the next addition of  the scoop contact Kelly 
or Noelle at 451-7011 or email Noelle@shebmow.org for details.    

Johnsonville interns raised $3,224 at a specially hosted brat fry this summer. 

Kettle Karver Creations 

The Kettle Karver Christmas tree, well known from the 
former “Festival of  Trees” annual event, is making a return 
this fall. 

Members of  the Kettle Karvers have graciously offered to 
carve food-related wooden ornaments that will be placed on 
an evergreen tree from Caan Floral & Greenhouses.

This one-of-a-kind tree will be available by auction 
through November 15th. On the 15th Caan Floral & 
Greenhouses will donate a percent of  their sales to Meals 
On Wheels, who will provide shoppers with tasty samples 
from the Christopher Family Kitchen. More information 
will be available on Facebook, our website and by contact-
ing our office after October 6 at 451-7011.

We are thrilled to partner with these talented artisans and 
Caan Floral & Greenhouses to offer this opportunity.


